
Preliminary Treasurers Report For AGM 28th June 2020 

The Club finances are being audited by Dainbridge Accounting, the attached Annual 
Report is as presented to the auditor for checking. I can report that it highlights no issues 
with Club finances. I will ask the meeting to accept the Auditor’s Report at the AGM. 

The reports show a cash deficit for the year of -$2,942 (depreciation yet to be applied). 
This deficit was a result of the Committee’s decision to make a $6000 donation from Club 
funds to the Bush Fire Fundraising Appeal for distribution to affected individuals associated 
with the Nariel Folk Festival. Last year’s surplus of $6,507 was taken into consideration  
when arriving at this decision. If this extra-ordinary donation had not been made a cash 
surplus of $3,059 (excluding depreciation) would be shown instead of the deficit. 

The Club donated a total of $11,320 to bushfire relief in the Upper Murray region, this 
includes over $4,000 raised by the Konig family initiative. 

All Club functions ran at a surplus with the exception of a small loss on the children’s 
dance sessions which was to be expected. The total of Net Income From Functions was 
just a little less than last year.  

I do not recommend any increase in membership fees or admission charges for the 
coming year, so the Club continues to be a very good value organisation for the members. 

Cash in the bank is $64,918, and after the auditor applies depreciation to stock and 
equipment the net assets of the Club could be little more than this. There are no liabilities 
and no overdue cheques. Reports have been presented to the Committee each month. 

I thank Trevor Voake as Membership Officer, Steve Bullock as President and Publications 
Officer, Colin McLaren and Robin Simpson who have all helped considerably with the 
money collection and banking over the year. 

Don Fraser, Treasurer. 



 


